

Administration

Peter M. Baier, P.E., M. P. A. County Administrator

P.O. Box 20,000 544 Rood Avenue Grand Junction, Colorado 81502-5010 peter.baier@mesacounty.us (970) 244-1689

October 15, 2019

United States Forest Service
Grand Mesa, Uncompanyer and Gunnison National Forests
Chad Stewart, Forest Supervisor
c/o Loren Paulson
2777 Crossroads Blvd, Suite 1
Grand Junction, CO 81506

Re: Powderhorn Mountain Resort Snowmaking Supply Line and Trail Project Scoping and Comment Period

Dear Mr. Stewart:

Thank you for the opportunity to provide comments on the Scoping Period for the Powderhorn Mountain Resort ("PMR") Snowmaking Supply Line and Trail Project ("Project"). We appreciate the cooperative relationship Mesa County has with the Forest Service and are pleased to offer feedback.

Mesa County believes this project positively expands the winter recreational activities currently in place at PMR and adds to a robust and valuable summer mountain biking trail network connecting to the popular Palisade Plunge Trail. The County recognizes the importance of recreational use of our public lands to the local economy by visitors and residents alike. The enhanced user experience and economic benefits that will be added by this project are vital to Mesa County.

This project is consistent with the strategic goals of Mesa County, including the importance of multiple-use of our public lands and a balanced approach to management of recreation across those lands.

Thank you again for the opportunity to comment.

Sincerely,

Peter Baier, P.E., M.P.A. Mesa County Administrator

cc: Mesa County Administration

Board of Mesa County Commissioners